
 

Ref No. AIACE/CENTRAL/2022 / 100                           Dated    25.10.2022 

To 

The Chairman 
Coal India Limited, 
Coal Bhawan, Premise No-04 MAR, Plot No-AF-III, Action Area-1A, 
Newtown, Rajarhat, Kolkata-700156 

 
 

Sub:-Choice posting / transfer to executives with less than 3 years service and compulsory intercompany transfer 
after completing 15 years of service in one company 
 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
We are thankful to you for your Office order no. CIL/C5A (PC)/transfer/ 935 dt 21.06.2022 on the subject 
“Amendments in the CIL Executive Job Rotation and Transfer Policy” (Copy enclosed in Annexure – I). 
 
Through this amendment,  executives with  less than 3 years of service left, have been exempted from  inter- 
company transfer as  per earlier job rotation policy.This has greatly provided releif to such older executives who are 
now able to perform their duties at the present place of posting  without worrying for their transfer as per existing 
transfer policy. 
 
It is brought to your kind notice that prior to issue of this office order, many executives were transferred in 2021  
from one subsidiary to another on the basis of more than 15 years service in a subsidiary. Many of such executives 
are having less than 3 years of service left. Most of these elderly executives are suffering from different diseases 
and their respective families are residing at old places of working as many of them have constructed housee and 
purchased flats.These executives are unable to pay required attention to their jobs at the transferred place as they 
have to come back frequently to see the family and meet their needs. As such ,the works of the company suffer 
badly and performance is affected. Many of them want to come back to older place and settle there after 
retirement.They may be  allowed choice transfer  and peaceful settlement after retirement. 
 
It is requested that difficulties of these executives be kindly considered favourably for the mutual interest of the 
company as well as the executives and request option should be invited from executives for choice transfer. 
 
 It is also requested to  transfer such executives who have completed more than 15 years in a company as per 
prevailing job rotation and transfer policy.This will help such executives to work in  changed environment and gain 
experience for overall growth of the individual as well as the company. 
  
Thanking You, 
 

 

(P.K.SINGH RATHOR) 
Principal General Secretary 
All India Association of Coal Executives (AIACE)  
 

 



Annexure – I 

 
 


